Confidential: WS Special General Assembly Meeting

Note: This information is for internal distribution only.
Hello all,

| wanted to provide you with an update on the WS meeting this morning. It was a Special WS General
Assembly meeting and the following summary of decisions taken is below. WS will be communicating
the decisions through their social media channels and official communication to the media in the next
couple of days.

WorldSkills Shanghai event has been moved to 2022 and WorldSkills Lyon to 2024. No dates have been
announced but we expect Shanghai to be held between September and November 2022.

The competition policies and guidelines have been pushed a year including WS Provisional Registration
and the age of competitors from 22 to 23 and 25 to 26 in the relevant categories.

The WS Board Terms have been extended for a year.

The Champions Trust Member Terms have been extended for a year.

The call for WS 2025 host submissions has been pushed to the fall of 2021.
WS will be making formal announcements in the next number of hours.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thanks,

Shaun

Shaun Thorson

Chief Executive Officer
Skills/Compétences Canada

294, rue Albert Street, Suite/bureau 201
Ottawa, Ontario K1P 6E6
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